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I am a Portland resident and Portland State University student in my 30’s. I’ve lived 

here for 15 years and in all that time the police have not been allowed to use drones 

however they please and they have been fine. This is unnecessary, gives them far 

too much surveillance power, and would only affect the citizens of this city negatively. 

We deserve the right to protest without fear of drones being used to identify and 

target individuals. We deserve the right to gather with our communities without fear of 

being surveilled by the cops. Keep the decision to deploy unlimited amounts of 

drones out of the cops and sheriffs hands, and keep it in the courts hands. I strongly 

oppose SB238 and you should too.  


